


























Clark’s Mountain to Honor Famed Explorer

In early November, the Oregon Chapter of the Lewis and Clark Trail Heritage Foundation
announced the successful completion of their quest since June of 2001 to honor explorer William Clark
by having the peak of Tillamook Head named as “Clark’'s Mountain.” Chapter secretary Glen Kirkpatrick
received a letter confirming the official acceptance of the proposal from Mr. Roger L. Payne, Executive
Secretary of the U.S. Board of Geographical Names

The peak of Tillamook Head rises over 1250’ above the sea surf and is a very prominent
geographic feature above Seaside on the northern Oregon Coast. William Clark first described
Tillamook Head on November 18, 1805 as he and Meriwether Lewis looked south across the mouth of
the Columbia River from Cape Disappointment. On January 10, 1806, shortly after Clark’s return from a
trip over the mountain in search of a beached whale, Captain-Lewis took the liberty of naming the
mountain after his esteemed colleague as “Clark’s Mountain and Point of View.” (Once again, it has its
historical name. Congratulations to the Oregon Chapter for their perseverance at “recapturing” another
part of the trail. Ed.)
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Future Meetings of the Washington State Chapter, LCTHF

February 8, 2003 — Tacoma, WA — The annual business meeting for the chapter will be held, per usual,
on the Mezzanine level of the Washington State Historical Society Museum. The featured speakers will
be Museum Director David Nicandri speaking on Hat Rock, and Connie Estep of the CREHST Museum
in Richland speaking on scientific aspects of the Corps and the place of artists before photography.
Voting for new officers and board members will also take place. Look for directions in this and the Jan.
WONSs.

May 10, 2003 - Ridgefield, WA — The meeting will take place at the Ridgefield National Wildlife Refuge
where the plankhouse is in the planning stages at this writing. Though final arrangements are still being
ironed out, there will be a speaker, a tour of the plankhouse project and the refuge itself. Watch for more
info in the April WON.

July 2003 - Again, since the National meeting will be so far away, an extra meeting may be planned for
the chapter this next summer. The exact site and the program are still being looked at, however, it
should give members another chance to get out and enjoy the trail. Watch for future news in the WON.

September 21-22, 2003 - SE Washington — “The Overland Trail and Camp Out.” This will be a two—day
field trip across SE Washington following the route that the Corps took on their way back to the
Clearwater River. We will begin at the mouth of the Walla Walla River and work our way toward Dayton,
stopping for the night - and some good, old-fashioned campfire fun — at the Lewis and Clark Trail St. Pk.
Again, Gary Lentz will facilitate the tour and present many interesting facts at the group campsite during
the evening. (If we are lucky, we might get Gary to fix up some of his “Trail Stew” for us to savor in
camp.) On Sunday, the tour will continue toward Lewiston and the junction of the Clearwater and Snake
Rivers. We should have a very good appreciation for the rigors that they withstood when we are through.
Watch for updates in future WONs.
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